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                      7th June, 2010 
O R D E R

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri K.C. Pandey r/o. D-56, West Vinod Nagar, Delhi – 110092, forwarded by Directorate of Health Services, alleging medical negligence on the part of doctors of Moolchand Hospital, in the treatment administered to complainant’s son Master Divya Prakash Pandey (referred hereinafter as the patient) at Moolchand Hospital, Lajpat Nagar, New Delhi.

The Delhi Medical Council perused the complaint, reply of Medical Administrator, Moolchand Hospital, made to Directorate of Health Services, copy of medical records of Moolchand Hospital and other documents on record.

The Delhi Medical Council taking note of various grievances raised in the complaint observes that Augmentin and Augapen contains the same salt and once a drug is licensed after approval, it can’t be labeled as of inferior quality unless proved by drug authorities.  The patient was given only 110 mg of Amikacin 3 times daily (only 330 mg daily) which is not a high dose as alleged.  The patient developed pleurisy later on which is not uncommon in cases of pneumonia.  Most of these cases develop sub-pneumonic effusion referred as pleurisy.  However, the patient was adequately treated for the same and recovered, hence, prima facie, no case of medical negligence is made out against the doctors of Moolchand Hospital.  Most of the other issues raised in the complaint are administrative in nature and hence be referred to Directorate of Health Services for appropriate action.

Matter stands disposed.  

By the Order & in the name of

            Delhi Medical Council

                         (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

Copy to :-

1)
Shri K.C. Pandey, D-56, West Vinod Nagar, Delhi – 110092 

Contd/-

( 2 )

2)
Medical Superintendent, Moolchand Hospital, Lajpat Nagar – III, New Delhi – 110024 

3)
Medical Superintendent (Nursing Homes), Director Health Services, Govt. of NCT of Delhi, Swasthya Sewa Nideshalay Bhawan, F-17, Karkardooma, Delhi – 110032 – with reference to letter No. F.23/(78)/MSNH-II/DHS/HQ/2009-10/7337 dated 12.2.2010 - for information and necessary action.

4)
Deputy Secretary, Medical Council of India, Pocket-14, Sector-8, Dwarka, New Delhi – 

110077 – with reference to letter No. MCI-211(2)(22)/2010-Ethics/68163 dated 23.1.2010 – for information 

(Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary
